
St John Vianney’s is a vibrant, welcoming community. With Christ as our centre we strive to develop the full potential of each person. 

Parish Weekend  

Mass Times  
 

Saturdays - 6pm  
 St Jude’s 

 

Sundays - 9 am  

St John Vianney’s 

 

Important 

Dates: 

 

26 Mar 

Palm Sunday 

Prayer 

Celebration - 

Kinder 9.30 

SJV Hall 

 

 

St Clare's Visit 

10.30am 

 

27 Mar 

SCC Meeting 

6pm 

 

28 Mar 

School Mass -  

1/2 St Brigid 

9.30am  

 

29 Mar 

Holy Thursday 

Prayer 

Celebration -  

5/6 St Joseph  

9.30am 

 

Good Friday 

Prayer 

Celebration -  

3/4 St Patrick 

2.15pm  

 

30 Mar 

GOOD  

FRIDAY 
PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

 

 

 

89 Namatjira Drive, Waramanga 2611 

Email: office.sjv@cg.catholic.edu.au    Phone: 6288 2383   Fax:  6288 8578   Community Council:  sjvcommunitycouncil@gmail.com 

 

We have a busy week ahead of us with Easter Prayer Celebrations scheduled for next week in a shortened 

week due to Good Friday   

 

Working Bee – This Sunday 

This Sunday starting at 10:30 will be our Working Bee.  It kicks off with the Luton Easter Egg Hunt first, followed 

by colouring and craft activities, a movie and a free Easter Egg Raffle!  Jobs for parents will also be 

available!  The day will be wrapped-up with a family BBQ at 1:30pm.  Remember these activities help our 

school tick along and are for creating a better environment for your children.  At other schools I have 

worked at, I have heard some parents ask if their school fees cover this aspect of school life, unfortunately 

not.  It is the hard effort of involved parents that makes our school great. 

 

Hot Cross Buns 

Thank you to all the parents who have ordered hot cross buns for Easter.  You have helped the school raise 

over $220 through buying over 110 packets.  A win-win situation:  happy children and some extra 

resourcing for the school. 

 

Disco 

I would like to state that I will be wearing my crazy wig this Friday at the Disco! Come along and join in the 

fun.  There will be a BBQ, dancing and prizes.  Relive your youth with new music that will get your children 

jumping.  Infants (K-2) start at 5:15pm and are followed by Primary (3-6) at 6:45pm. 

 

New Playgroup – SJV Initiative 

I visited St Vincent’s Aranda yesterday to visit their Playgroup.  This service is a wonderful initiative where pre

-school aged children are welcomed to a structured learning/play session facilitated by a staff member.  

Everything from dressing up as super heroes, to being junior archeologists and finding dinosaurs in a sandpit 

is on offer.  Yesterday, at Aranda, they were testing out their five senses with activities such as: tasting fruit, 

playing with pasta and rice and listening to soothing music. 

Next term SJV will be opening its own playgroup on a Thursday morning from 10:00am-11:10am.  The aim is 

for the program to begin by Wk 4 and it to continue every Thursday.  Everyone from the local area will be 

invited, to let current and possible new mums and dads have a great playgroup experience.  It will have 

limited places so keep an eye out in future newsletters for more information. 

 

Sensory Garden 

This week I visited the Sensory Garden at St Anthony’s Wanniassa.  This area is great for children who need 

to explore using their senses.  Whether it was curling up in a tunnel or banging on some musical instruments, 

there was something available for the children to do, giving them an outlet to express their emotions. 

Next week I am meeting with a Landscape Designer who will be drawing a scale plan of an area for our 

Sensory Garden.  We have some great activity stations planned and this new play area should be exciting 

for the children to use.   All the resources and equipment will be provided through the SCC due to the 

great fundraising efforts of our school.  What we will need for the garden to occur will be people power.  

The idea will be to have someone who is handy with tools to be able to take on a small project, which the 

school can then install as part of the SJV Sensory Garden.  Stay tuned for how you can help. 
 

 

VIANNEYõS 
VOICE 
Term: 1  Week: 7 

WORKING BEE AND EASTER 

EGG HUNT THIS SUNDAYêê... 



ELC Visit  

This week I visited the ELC to read them a story.  It 

was great catching up with prospective 

kindergarten children for 2019.   I quickly found out 

that how a 3yr old interprets a question is vastly 

different to how a primary school aged child does.  

It was, however, loads of fun making silly faces (see 

photo) and putting on different voices to entertain 

the children.  If you see some of the ELC children at 

our disco make sure you give them a warm 

welcome. 

 

Afternoon Pick Up 

Just a reminder the safety rules for afternoon pick-

up as well as helping clarify these rules for our new 

parents; 

¶ Students need to sit down under the shade structure on the top tier of the stairs and wait for their parents to come 

through the gate to be picked up. – No child can walk through the gate to a car on their own. 

¶ Students who want to play on school equipment after school, must be supervised by parents in close proximity.  

¶ Students who need to go to a car in the official set down/pick up zone outside the front of a school, must tell a teacher 

that their parent has arrived before they move to that car. 

¶ Parents must never park on a red curb marked area for the safety of all students and to ensure easy flow of traffic. 

 

 

SJV Enrolment Period and Open Day  

Catholic School enrolment period for Kinder 2019 (as well as other grade levels) occurs in the first three weeks of May.  SJV will 

be holding our Open Day on Thursday 3rd May.  Our Open Day flyers will arrive soon and it will be great to have some 

volunteers to help distribute them in the local area. 

 

God bless you and your families  

   

Peter Rodda 

Principal 

LEARNING CORNER by Nina De Rosa  

Harmony Day 
Harmony Day is held every year on 21 March to coincide with the United 

Nations International Day for the Elimination of Racial Discrimination. 

The message of Harmony Day is everyone belongs.  Itôs a day to celebrate 

Australiaôs diversity ï a day of cultural respect for everyone who calls 

Australia home. 

 

To celebrate Harmony Week (19-23 March) yesterday the whole school 

participated in a Prayer Celebration led by 3/4 St Clare of Assisi.  The 

multicultural message of using our two hand to change the world. 

 

Each child was given an orange balloon to write a óHarmonyô word on it.  

These are displayed in the window display near the library.  It is a great 

display of young children wanting SJV to be a place of acceptance of 

diversity. 

 

Mrs Dôs óThought of the Weeké.ô 

 

ñHappiness is when what you Think, what you Say, and what you Do are in harmony.ò 

Gandhi 

Nina De Rosa 

Assistant Principal 



South Weston Sport Trials 
A reminder to keep an eye out on our school website and Skoolbag for information regarding sport 

trials for South Weston representative sport and school gala days. We have the following upcoming 

South Weston Sport trials: 

 
¶ AFL: 16/5 and 21/5 @ Eastlake 4-5pm.  
  ACT carnival 7th June. 

 

¶ Boys Touch: 175 and 24/5 @ Waramanga Playing Fields 3:45-4:45pm.  
  ACT carnival 5th June. 

 

¶ Girls Touch: 24/5 and 29/5 @ Deakin Oval 3:45-4:45pm 
  ACT Carnival 5th June. 

 

¶ Boys Soccer: 6/6 and 14/6 @ Curtin Primary Oval 4-5pm. 
  ACT Carnival 27th June 

 

¶ Girls Soccer: 7/6 and 12/6 @Waramanga Playing Fields 4-5pm.  
  ACT Carnival 27th June.  

 
Please note: I have not received notes for Touch and Soccer trials. I will get these out to students as 

soon as I have them. Dates, times and locations for Netball, boys and girls Basketball and boys and girls 

Hockey trials will be announced in the next few weeks. Please contact me if you require any further 

information.  
 

Sporting Achievements 
Thank you to families who have been sending in details and photos about their children’s sporting 

achievements outside of school. If you would like anything included in the newsletter please email me 

with a short message about what your child participated in and a photo (optional). At SJV we love to 

celebrate the achievements of all our students. 
 

Rebel Sport 
If you are an avid shopper and spend money at Rebel Sport please let them know that your child(ren) 

go to SJV. For every purchase you make they give 5% of your total sale back to our school. This allows 

us to purchase sporting equipment to benefit the children.  

 

SPORTS NEWS by Ryan Matchett  

 

 

 

 

 

 

DONõT FORGET TO BRING ALONG 

YOUR WORKING GEAR AND 

GARDEN TOOLS TO JOIN IN THE 

WORKING BEE AFTER YOUR EASTER 

EGG HUNT. 
 



R.E. NEWS by Ryan Matchett  

Harmony Day Prayer Celebration 
Thank you to 3/4 St Clare of Assisi for organising and presenting our Harmony Day Prayer Celebration. Harmony Day celebrates 

Australia’s cultural diversity and is centred around inclusiveness, respect and a sense of belonging for everyone. 

 

Confirmation Adult Evening  

Thank you to our Year 6 parents for your attendance at our Confirmation Adult formation evening on Tuesday. We hope that 

you gained something from the information we presented and we look forward to seeing you on the 3rd April for our Family 

Formation evening. Please contact either myself or the Parish office if we can be of any assistance in answering your questions 

or concerns regarding Confirmation. As a community we continue to pray for our candidates and their families during this 

special time in their life.  

 

Project Compassion 

A huge effort so far from our generous community, we have raised in total $172.10 as of Monday. We will be collecting up until 

the end of next week.  

 

Wednesday Mass 

Please join us next week, Wednesday 28th March at 9.30am for our next Parish Mass. Class 1/2 St Brigid and Miss Jacob will be 

preparing this Mass. 

 

Prayer Celebrations 

A reminder that we have three Prayer Celebrations next week and everyone is welcome. 

Monday 26th: Palm Sunday @ 9:30am lead by Kinder. 

Thursday 29th: Holy Thursday @ 9:30am lead by 5/6J. 

Thursday 29th: Good Friday/Stations of the Cross @ 2.15pm lead by 3/4P. 

 

Christian Meditation 

On Tuesday Helen Bramanathan visited us again to share her knowledge and passion for Christian Meditation with our 

students. Helen visited each class throughout the day and lead a Christian Meditation session with the classroom teachers and 

students. This is something we are going to continue developing over  the year with the assistance of Helen and Fr Michael 

when he returns from his leave. We thank Helen for giving up her time to spend at SJV! 

 

Tathra Bushfires 

We pray for the victims of the tragic bushfires in Tathra over the weekend. Please pray for the members of the community in 

this area and for the communities of St Patrick’s, Bega and Lumen Christi, Pambula Beach as they have been affected by 

these fires. If anyone would like to assist please see the following passage from the St Vincent de Paul Website: 

“Canberrans and others who want to help, but may live too far from Bega or Merimbula can make financial donations in 

support of everyone affected by the Tathra bushfire via the Vinnies website. Please visit www.vinnies.org.au/donate and select 

ACT from the drop down menu.” 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

SWPB FOCUS TERM 1 2018 
 

Next week our focus will be: 

 
REPORT PROBLEMS TO AN ADULT AND 
MOVE SAFELY AROUND THE SCHOOL 

http://www.vinnies.org.au/donate


LIBRARY NEWS by Samantha Heath  

 

Issue 2 went home last week and all orders need to be completed by 

  Wednesday 28th
 March (Week 8) 

This is a two week window to give everyone a chance to view and order and then delivery is made all together.  

Delivery is usually very quick, mostly arriving the following week.   

It is easy to order. The Book Club LOOP platform for parents allows you to pay by credit card. You can 

place your childôs order at scholastic.com.au/LOOP or using the LOOP app, which can be downloaded from 

the App Store or Google Play and your order will be delivered to class.  LOOP is the preferred method of 

payment but cash and cheques (made out to Scholastic Australia) are also accepted. 

 

 

 Any questions or problems please contact 

samantha.heath@cg.catholic.edu.au  

BAKERS DELIGHT 

SJV LOYALTY 

DOLLARS +  

Easter Fundraiser 

A HUGE thank you to all the families who ordered 

Hot Cross Buns through our fundraiser.  Orders were 

in excess of $750 so we raised $222!  What a 

fantastic result.  Thank you to Sonia Dutkiewicz for 

organising the fundraiser.   

Hot Cross Buns will be delivered to the school on 

Wednesday 28th March…...just in time for the 

Easter weekend. 

 

REMINDER:  LOYALTY REWARDS 
Bakers Delight Weston Creek are proud to offer St 

John Vianney’s ‘Loyalty Dollars’ to use for special 

events such as the Welcome BBQ and sporting 

BBQ’s.  When you, family or friends shop at Bakers 

Delight Weston, simply mention St John Vianney’s 

and we will accrue loyalty points for the school. 

 

mailto:samantha.heath@cg.catholic.edu.au


The Canteen is open each Wednesday and Friday and  
orders can be made via QKR! 

 

Wednesday 28 March 
Michelle Wright 
Emma Kennedy 

Janice Calvin (9-10am) 
Friday 30 March 

Closed (Good Friday public holiday) 
If you are volunteering in the canteen,  

please make sure you have your WWVP card with you. 
 

For the canteen menu or other information  

on ordering at the canteen, click on the Waramunchies webpage.  

w8"3".6/$)*&4½ - Canteen News 

UNIFORM SHOP 

HUGE CLEARANCE SALE 

 Monday morning 

уΦпрŀƳ - фΦолŀƳ 

and Wednesday 

оΦлл-оΦолǇƳ  
 All second hand 

items dramatically 

reduced.  Prices from 

$2.00 

 Payment can be 

made by cash, 

EFTPOS or Qkr! 

ELC NEWS 

Happy Birthday Hudson S 
Yesterday, to celebrate Harmony Day, the ELC foyer was decorated in orange and 
children and their families were invited to create faces using picture rocks.  Just like 
people, each of the faces were different.  Each of the classes participated in an 
activity and discussion around how lucky we are to all to be different and belonging 
here together. As The Early Years Learning Framework (EYLF) states, there are 
many ways of living, being and of knowing. Children are born belonging to a culture, 
which is not only inþuenced by traditional practices, heritage and ancestral 
knowledge, but also by the experiences, values and beliefs of individual families and 
communities.   
 
St Judeôs Fete ïA big thank you to the ELC families who contributed to the fete last 
Saturday!  It was a wonderful community day and its success says lots about our 
school community. 
 
Mystery Reader Rosters- It would be great if you or a family friend could come 
in and be a mystery reader! Rosters are on the classroom doors. Thank you to those 
of you who have already surprised your child by being a mystery reader. 
 
Holiday Care ï We are now taking bookings for the ELC holiday program which 
begins on Monday 16th April. The ELC has holiday care available from 8am to 
5:30pm for the two weeks.  Booking forms are available at the ELC office. 
 
Open Day ELCï The St Judeôs ELC and primary school Open Day will be held on 
Monday 7 May.  We invite If you know any families with children approaching 
preschool age, invite them along to have a look at the ELC! St John Vianneyôs 
Primary School Open day is on Thursday 3rd May from 9:30-6pm. 
 
Before School Care ï We have vacancies in the ELC Before School Care program.  
If you would like to make bookings please contact the ELC. 
 
Working Bee ï For your diary, we have a working bee scheduled for Sunday 20th 
May from 10am to 12noon.   It will be a social morning of gardening and tidying up 
our outdoor areas followed by a sausage sizzle at the primary school.  The children 
always enjoy helping out and playing with their friends.  We would love to see you 
there! 
 
ELC Fees ï ELC fee statements were sent today with charges for the remainder of 
the term.  Final term 1 fees are due next Friday 30 March.  

http://sjv.act.edu.au/parents/waramunchiescanteen.html


SJV Fortnightly Calendar  

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat Sun 

26 Mar 

 

Palm Sunday 

Prayer 

Celebration - 

Kinder 9.30 

SJV Hall 

 

 

St Clare's Visit 

10.30am 

27 Mar 

 

Tennis Clinic 

 

 

 

 

SCC Meeting 

6pm 

28 Mar 

 

 

School Mass - 

1/2 St Brigid 

9.30am 

29 Mar 

Holy 

Thursday 

Prayer 

Celebration - 

5/6 St Joseph  

9.30am 

 

Good Friday 

Prayer 

Celebration - 

3/4 St Patrick 

2.15pm 

30 Mar 

 

 

GOOD  

FRIDAY 
 

 

 

PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

31 Mar 1 Apr 

 

 

EASTER 

SUNDAY 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat Sun 

2 Apr 

 

EASTER  

MONDAY 
 

 

 

PUBLIC 

HOLIDAY 

3 Apr 

 

 

Easter Sunday 

Prayer 

Celebration - 

5/6 St Joseph 

9.30 SJV Hall 

 

Confirmation 

Family 

Formation 

Evening 6pm  

St Jude’s Hall 

4 Apr 

 

 

 

Carnevale 

 

5 Apr 

 

 

South-

Weston 

Swimming 

6 Apr 

 

 

Tennis Clinic 

7 Apr 8 Apr 

 

 

 

Catholic 

School's Soccer 

Carnival  

Term 1 

Week 8 

2018 

Term 1 

Week 9 

2018 

       

 

  
 

 

Kinder St Anthony     Ollie McCormack 

Year 1/2 St Brigid     Olivia Grgic 

Year 1/2 St John the Baptist  Chelsea Jamieson  

Year 3/4 St Clare of Assisi  Adele Scholtens 

Year 3/4 St Patrick     Hunter Carroll 

Year 5/6 St Joseph     Caitlin Calis 

Year 5/6 St Paul      Nathan Georges 

The Arts         Georgina Spurrett 

Italian         Amelia Taffe 

Library         Charlotte Nguyen 

Assistant Principal     Olivia Wellington    

Principal        Thomas Icely 

Certificates will be awarded at next Thursday’s 

Assembly (due to the public holiday on Friday) 

MERIT AWARDS 

 

CONGRATULATIONS 

TO OUR MERIT 

AWARD WINNERS! 



  
 

 

SJV are running an 

Easter Raffle.  

Tickets will be on sale 

from Monday.  

SRC members will be 

selling tickets during 

lunch and recess or 

you can purchase 

tickets from the Front 

Office.  

Tickets 50c or  

3 for $1.00  
 


